I. 5.3
A Single Registrant, Single User (SRSU) Exception.

As highlighted above, the VI Working Group discussed several specific exceptions to prohibitions on vertical integration and cross-ownership.  One such proposed exception is for single-registrant, single-user registries (SRSU).  Under the proposed SRSU exception, the registry itself is both the only registrant and the only user of second-level names.
  Within the VI Working Group, there was a general endorsement of the idea of an SRSU exception.  However, support of specific types of SRSUs varies depending on the type of SRSU and how the exception would be sought and granted.
Types of SRSU exceptions. As discussed further below, several types of SRSUs were proposed by constituencies, stakeholder groups, and WG members.  The Intellectual Property Constituency (IPC) proposed an SRSU and SRMU exception for a registry for which the gTLD string is an identical match to the registry’s trademark/service mark (a “.brand” registry) and that satisfied additional criteria that the IPC intended to limit the applicability of the exceptions and to discourage abuse and gaming of the exceptions.
   Several WG participants who are members of the Non-Commercial Stakeholders Group proposed an SRSU exception for non-governmental organization registries (NGOs) (referred to as .ngo registry) in case where a specific membership organization could be identified and the string corresponded to the NGO’s name and also proposed an SRSU exception for cultural, linguistic or non profit organizations.  And still other proposals, such as JN2, proposed an SRSU/SRMU exception for any entity that could meet strict use requirements where the only user of the second-level names is the registry itself, its employees, agents and subcontractors, regardless of whether the registry is a .brand or .ngo.  [Placeholder for other SRSU text – from Richard, anyone else?]

According to some proponents of the SRSU exception, the principle rationale of the SRSU exception is to facilitate the participation in the introduction of new gTLDs (a) by entities whose principal business or activity (commercial or not) is not the operation or control of a domain name registry, domain name registrar, or domain name reseller; (b) where the operation of the registry and the provision of domain names is ancillary to the registry operator’s principal line of business and/or the provision of domain names is subordinate to and intended to enhance the registry operator’s provision of goods or services; and (c) by entities whose participation could be impaired if prohibitions on vertical integration or cross ownership applied.  These proponents of the SRSU structure contend that it, along with the type-specific restrictions,  will preclude the harms attributed to vertical integration and cross ownership for these types of entities.  The registry controls the use of all second-level names the SRSU structure, and cannot transfer second level names to third-parties independent of any transfer or sale of the TLD itself.  


[placeholder for criticisms of SRSU exception].
�   Although the Working Group also initially discussed a single-registrant, multiple-user (SRMU) subcategory, the Working Group focused most of the time that it spent on a Single Registrant Exception discussing the SRSU subcategory. Accordingly, only SRSU is identified in the main body of the report.  


� 	See Annex __ at pages __- ____ for the IPC’s Constituency Statement.  





